

First City National Bank of Austin

Vol. 4, Issue 6

June 1984

Austin Drug and Alcohol Abuse Program, Inc.

"A Proven Alternative For Young People and Parents."

The Austin Drug and Alcohol Abuse Program, Inc. (formerly Palmer Drug Abuse Program) is a fellowship of young people and parents who have joined forces to solve common problems associated with drug and alcohol abuse

On May 1, 1984, First City National Bank of Austin hosted an early-morning breakfast on behalf of A.D.A.P. This breakfast kicked off the three-day fundraising campaign. There were approximately 200 individuals on hand to offer their support in this effort.

Our bank's team included Jim Arth, Private Banking; Shannon Boggus, Marketing; Wanda Burnette, Private Banking; Peggy Buxkemper, Corporate Banking; Robert Byers, Trust; Doug Danforth, Private Banking; David Goertz, Private Banking; Lutie Little, Great Expectations; Janet Nash, Cash Management; Jerri Sapp, Trust; and Larry Wilkinson, Private Banking.

Having competed with other financial institutions, First City took second place raising \$3,800. The campaign raised over \$26,000, and with the help of these dollars, the program can continue to help those individuals who have drifted into hard times.

Moving To ... Austin



Pressley Jones

First City National Bank of Austin would like to introduce you to Pressley Jones, senior vice president in our Commercial Banking Division. Pressley has 14 years of diversified experience in lending and operational areas of banking. He was formerly with First City National Bank of Houston where he served most recently as vice president and group manager of a metropolitan lending group which specialized in the construction industry. He is a graduate of The University of Texas and holds a B.B.A. in management.

When asked about his move to Austin, Pressley commented, "I told myself that when I moved to Houston, I would be back in Austin within two years; well, it has taken me ten years, but I'm certainly glad to be back."

We at First City would like to welcome Pressley and his wife, Deborah, to Austin and to our bank. We wish him much success in his career at First City National Bank of Austin.

Take Note

Many of you have taken the Emergency Response Training session offered by Stewart Oxygen Service. The training provided us with key pointers regarding the proper handling of an emergency situation until medical help arrives. More than once you have probably contemplated how you might react should an emergency situation arise. During an emergency, every second that ticks by could mean a second closer to critical problems. What you do before medical help arrives can make the difference between a chance to live or no chance at all.

Approximately 200 individuals have taken the Emergency Response Training course and 102 have taken the Cardio-Pulmonary Resusitation course offered at First City. If you are one of those trained individuals, it would be helpful if you let others know in your area. Should a situation arise, you could be the person who makes the difference.

In case of an emergency, **oxygen** should never be withheld from any victim. With the oxygen emergency inhalator, you have the simplest and safest emergency oxygen device available. It was purposely designed so that anyone can administer emergency oxygen without the risk of making mistakes or harming a victim.

The inhalator is pre-set to deliver a safe level of oxygen, and is completely automatic. The oxygen emergency inhalator should be used for a victim who is breathing on his own power.

Take Note ... this valued piece of equipment is located in the stairway on the following floors: Plaza, 3rd, 6th, 9th, 12th, and 15th.

Also, there is an inhalator on the 9th floor of First City Centre and at both the East Drive-Thru and West Drive-Thru locations.

Moving Up

John C. Scurlock, chairman of the board, and Jack A. Collins, president, of First City National Bank of Austin have announced the following promotions and appointment:



Marianne Jackson has been promoted from trust administrative officer to assistant vice president.



Bill Lierman has been promoted from real estate loan officer to assistant vice president.



Debbie Seidenberger has been appointed to operations officer.

Congratulations to these individuals for their hard work and dedication to First City. Good luck with your new opportunities and responsibilities.

Ado

School Days ... School Days

The school year is winding down and the children are making plans for the Summer. First City has played an active role during the past seven months with our adopted schools, and we have a lot of people to thank in making our efforts as successful as they have been. We're not packing away the pencil and pads yet ... this Summer the Adopt-A-School Steering Committee will be making plans for the coming school year.

The Adopt-A-School program has proven to be a huge success, having paired 50 organizations with 54 schools. First City is leading the way through its support, not only through dollars, but with people. At this time, we would like to acknowledge those individuals who in one way or another have made their attempts to strengthen the relationship with our adopted schools, an effort that we can all be proud of.

Sharon Adamcik Iim Arth Mary Ann Ates Joe Avers Ethel Banks Don Bartko Shannon Boggus David Carroll Hugh Clarke **Bobbie Collins** Jack Collins Cecelia Cook Abbie Daly Doug Danforth Glenda Devlin Mary Bertha Espinosa Larry Fehd Gary Fowler Cindy Gatlin Lewis Gillett

Bea Good Monetta Griffin Terrie Hall Willie Harrison Elizabeth Hernandez Shirley Herring Booker Hicks Veronica Hinojosa Beverly Hunter Tim Jarvis Carol Johnson Vickie Johnson Kay Laratta Ianie Lara Marilyn Leuty Lutie Little Elsa Lopez Mike Majewski Robert Marshall Jon McDonald

Bill McFarland Ronnie Miksch Ianet Nash Candice Nitcholas Rick Park Ed Piner Linda Rachui Lvnn Reed Leah Rickets Lauretta Rock **Janice Ross** Fred Russ Kay Scott John Scurlock Bill Tanner Margie Vallejo Randy Veach Janet Waldeier Jessie Williams Dick Zinser

(The support from all areas in the bank has been tremendous, and if we have excluded you from the list, we apologize).

Speakers' Bureau

Mary Ann Ates, Check Order; Abbie Daly, Human Resources; Vickie Johnson, Operations; Janie Lara, Bookkeeping; and Elsa Lopez, Customer Service, spoke in May to the 6th grade girls of Zavala Elementary.

These ladies talked with the students about the importance of staying in

school, employment possibilities, and different opportunities that are available to them. They also talked with them concerning some of the basic skills they would need to possess in order to pursue a career.

t-A-School Update

Most recently, First City was involved in two separate events with one of our adopted schools ... an Easter outing for 63 Zavala Elementary kindergarten

Easter Outing

The morning was spent at the bank touring the lobby, safekeeping area,

students and the Zavala track meet.

Reflections

mailroom, and the vault. Then it was on to Zilker Park where we met a sixfoot bunny rabbit.

Before lunch, the children scattered for an Easter egg hunt, and after lunch, it was time to bring out the cascarones (eggs filled with confetti).

This was truly a wonderful way to spend a lunch hour.

Track Meet

Two days of activities were planned, from tug of war to meter runs to jump rope. First City was out on the field either participating in activities or serving as the cheering section. Our First City sports enthusiasts got a taste of pure fun and probably a few sore muscles.

Easter Outing



Gary Fowler, Private Banking, was in the right place at the right time as one of the children cracks a cascaron over his head.



Jim Arth, Private Banking, is surrounded by a few admirers.



Kid at heart! Gary Fowler is tackled by several children with cascarones.



The Bunny Rabbit was a real crowd pleaser.



Jon McDonald, Commercial Lending, was one of the most popular kids at the park.

Track Meet



Here's some of the First City enthusiasts ready for action at our Track and Field Day at Zavala Elementary.



During the jump rope competition, Lauretta Rock was putting it in high gear.



Who's the man behind the shades? It's Ed Piner ready to lend a helping hand.

June Birthdays

Vathar Olaan	6.01	Index Nomin	6-16
Kathy Olsen	6-01	Judy Nemir	
Richard Park	6-01	Clayton Cary	6-17
Mary Bertha Espinosa	6-01	Donald Willis	6-18
Jack Bible	6-03	Wanda Terrell	6-19
James Camier	6-03	Bea Good	6-20
Harry Knapp	6-04	Henry Lysek	6-23
Harold Page	6-05	Jo True	6-23
John Jett	6-08	Carol Childress	6-23
Chris Goldman	6-08	Alice Cuellar	6-24
Terry Williams	6-08	Tracy Bowman	6-25
William Tanner	6-10	Edna Salgado	6-27
Gary Foster	6-11	John Rogers	6-28
Pamela Clardy	6-12	Gladys Martin	6-29
Reuben Rios	6-13	Lorraine Sengler	6-29
Judi Flint	6-15	Willie Harrison	6-30
Patsy Cuthbertson	6-16		

Happy Birthday!

Appointed To ...

The AIB/Austin Board of Governors elected new officers at the April board meeting which was held at First City National Bank of Austin.

Jack Collins, president, and **John Oncken**, executive vice president, of First City will be serving on the newlyformed board of directors.

Sharon Adamcik, Private Banking Division, has been appointed as representative coordinator. As coordinator, Sharon will be responsible for receiving suggestions for seminars and courses to be offered. She will also be working with all AIB bank representatives throughout the city giving them advice and direction.

Congratulations!

First City Banker
Published by
Marketing Division
First City National Bank of Austin
Editor — Shannon Boggus
Editorial Assistants — Janet Waldeier
Margie Vallejo
473-4714

Information to be printed in this publication must be submitted prior to the 15th of each month.

We've Moved . . .

The Marketing Division, which consists of Dave Carroll, Shannon Boggus, Bobbie Collins, Margie Vallejo, and Janet Waldeier, has moved to the tenth floor of First City Centre. Telephone extensions have remained the same.

Tidbits!

Nancy Haffelder, Trust, and husband, Lonnie, are the proud parents of a baby boy. Travis Allen was born on May 8 and weighed 5 lbs., 2 oz.

Congratulations!

Welcome to First City

We would like to welcome the follow-			
ing new employees to First City:			
Jose Reynaldo Abelar Customer			
Service			
Jean Baker Item Processing			
Cassandra Banks Credit Operations			
Rudolph Dorsey Teller			
Margaret Fritsche Word Processing			
Jean Gomez Item Processing			
Terry Good Private Banking			
Ruby Harris New Accounts			
Mark KernBookkeeping			
Marjorie Leaf New Accounts			
Charlotte McCain Credit Analysis			
Arthur Neeley Teller			
Cheryl Senegal Real Estate			
David Sherrell Item Processing			
Susan Vadar Real Estate			
Amy VanceTrust			

June Training Schedule

The training schedule for the month of June is as follows:

Lending Operational Systems (Lending Officers Only) June 7 & 14 (two individual sessions)

Effective Business Writing June 14 - a.m. June 12, 19 & 26 - p.m.

Communication Seminar for Work Leaders June 12 & 19 - a.m.

Classes will be limited to 15. Please complete a registration form for each participant and return them to Abbie Daly. If you have any questions, call Abbie at 4682. Training will be held in the Training Room, First City Centre, Ninth Floor.

